THE JAPANESE CANADIAN UNITED CHURCH 765 Queen Street West, Toronto Bulletin No. 240--April 11, 1954

Rev.K.Shimizu, M.A., Minister 175 Parkside Drive, Toronto--Phone:OL 6122

BILINGUAL FAMILY SERVICE

Mr. Kazuo Oiye Mr. Jack Kagetsu
Furukawa
Ushers Today
Organ Postlude
Benediction
"In the Cross of Christ I glory"
Hymn 100 Rathbun
COMMUNION SERVICE Hymn 270 Woodsworth
The Frayer of Dedication
Offering 625
Prayer
"THE CROSSTHE POWER OF GOD."
Sermon Kev K.Shimizu
"When I survey the wondrous Cross"
Hymn 86 Rockingham Old
RECEPTION OF NEW MEMBERS
Prayer and Scripture Cor. 1:18-31
Gloria Patri (Japanese 587 second tune)Congregation
Responsive Reading 724, Psalm 96 Congregation
"Come, Thou almighty King"
Hymn 5 Italian Hymn (55 Japanese)Congregation
The Lord's Prayer 760, second tune Congregation
The Invocation
"Holy, Holy, Holy, Lord God Almighty"
Hymn Number 1, verse 1
(The Congregation stand at the organ signal chord)
Organ Prelude

ANNOUNCEMENTS

THIS IS AN EVENTFUL AND HISTORIC MONTH

This is the month in which Easter is being celebrated. This is the month in which the Japanese Church became officially independent. It is also the month in which the Nisei Congregation was formally organized. May God bless all our numbers, both young and old, as we continue as His Church to serve His Kingdom and our fellowmen in accordance with His Holy Will.

THE NISEI CONGREGATION

of Toronto Japanese United Church was duly organized last Sunday evening, at a General Meeting held immediately after the International service, in the Junior Room. 56 were present. The slates presented by the Momination Committee, both for the Session and the Board of Stewards were unanimously accepted. The recommendation that all members use the Weekly Offering Envelopes was passed. The Fireside Committee presented a very inspiring drama "The Meaning of the Cross" which was appreciated by all present. Kaz Oiye was elected as clerk of the Session, Jack Kagetsu as the chairman of the Board of Steward, Mas Endo as treasurer, and Mioko Arai as secretary.

WE REJOICE AND ARE EXCEEDINGLY GLAD

that thirteen new members are being added to our Church this morning, which makes, together with eleven members added last Sunday by baptism, a gain of 25 new members. Received last Sunday were, Miss Seiko Hashizume, Mrs.Shizuko Kadoguchi, Miss Mariko Kobayashi, Mrs. Hisako Kondo, Mr.Shizuo Muraki, Mr. Yoshio Nishikawa, Miss Toshiko Otsuka, Mr.Yoshiharu Otsuka, Mrs. Yoshi Yasui, Mr.Yoshi-hei Yoshimura, Mrs. Seiko Yoshimura.

Being received this morning on prof of faith: Mr. Masao Fujita, Mr.Masayoshi Ikeno, Mr.Yasuharu Eadoguchi, Miss Emiko Muraki, Mr.Hisao Toda, Miss Susic Uyede, Miss Louise Uyede. By transfer: Mr.Kiyokichi Iwamoto, Mrs.Haruo Kitamura, Miss Hiroko Sada, Mr. Ted Shimizu, Miss Grace Shimizu, Miss Sadie Yoshimura.

NISEI YOUNG ADULTS will meet next Tuesday evening, April 13th at 8:00 All young people are invited.

"For the preaching of the cross is to them that perish foolishness; but to us ..the power of God."1 Cor.1:18

The Text: